Haydon School

RWJ/jmp/Covid Update – LFT 24 September 2021



Wiltshire Lane, Eastcote Pinner, Middlesex, HA5 2LX Telephone: 020 8429 0005 info@haydonschool.org.uk www.haydonschool.com

Headteacher: Mr R Jones BSc(Econ) MBA NPQH

Dear Parents

RE: COVID 19

As numbers of reported positive cases of Covid19 remain high nationally, I am concerned that the number of Lateral Flow Tests being logged for Haydon students has dropped.

I am writing to remind you that it is vital that all students continue to undertake twice-weekly lateral flow testing and the results are logged, whether a result is negative, void or positive to:

- 1. The NHS Test and Trace self-report website https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result or call 119 free from a mobile or landline
- 2. The school https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSfhDuFdrf8 uh3ksWU jj7-ChsbqGBiKPM9ihvjDDFvyl5Cig/viewform (link is also can be found on our website).

Any positive results should be followed up by a PCR Test <u>get a PCR test to check if you have COVID-19 on GOV.UK</u> and your child should continue to self-isolate until you get the result of the PCR test. You should also follow the advice you're given when you get the result.

Please also keep the school informed by emailing cv19@haydonschool.org.uk

Further supplies of Lateral Flow Tests can be picked up by your child from their Year Office.

After such a disruptive eighteen months, it is important that any positive cases are detected quickly and contained to reduce the transmission in school.

Thank you for your on-going support.

Yours sincerely

R W Jones Headteacher



Achieving individual excellence in a caring community

Excellence Respect Community Perseverance Kindness

Company registered in England and Wales. Registration No 07557791